Promise Partners Governance Board Meeting
October 31, 2018
	Voting Members Present:
	Others Present (non-voting):

	Tom Bouska
	none

	Melvyn Houser
	

	Holly Thompson
	

	Scott Belt
	

	Tim Ross
	

	Jonathan Riek
	

	
	

	Voting Members Excused Absent:
	

	Gayle Strickland
	

	
	

	Promise Partners Staff Present:
	

	Patricia Russmann
	

	Tisha Moore
	

	Scott Root
	


Call to Order:
Melvyn Houser called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm.
A quorum was present.
Consent Agenda: Patricia introduced Board Nomination Holly Thompson with Children’s Square Integrated Health. 

Patricia shared that the Child and Family Resource Network needed to move more than 10% of funds between budget lines in FY18, from salaries to supplies. Scott recommended the board look at a policy revision because board approval for moving funds between line items is more challenging now with the board meeting in alternating months. Patricia will bring a draft revision to the next board meeting. 
Motion to approve board nomination, subcontract budget amendment, agenda and minutes (send minutes directly to the Executive Director at West Central Community Action): Scott
Second: Tom

There was no discussion. Motion carried unanimously. 
Motion to approve 
Public Comments: No public were present. 
Audit Report: Josh presented the audit report from Schroer and Associates. Practices, accounting estimates and disclosures appear to be in alignment, reasonable and within accounting standards. There was one past adjustment due to Clear Impact submitting a quarterly bill late, despite Josh attempting to get it earlier. Assets increased by $137,000 from FY17 when Promise Partners absorbed the cut to School Ready funding rather than pass it on to subcontractors. No deficiencies in internal reports was noted. Scott Belt asked the cost of the audit and it is just over $5,000, a decrease from previous years when Hamilton Associates did not assist in preparing for the audit. If there were any issues of concern noted in the audit report, Josh said he would insist Schroer and Associates present the results of the audit.
Motion to accept audit reports: Tim
Second: Scott
There was no discussion. Motion carried unanimously.
Financial Reports: A written report, which included a statement of financial position, was provided electronically prior to the meeting and Josh offered to answer questions. There were no questions.
Motion to accept audit reports: Tom
Second: Scott
There was no discussion. Motion carried unanimously.
Executive Committee Recommendation: Executive board minutes were provided. Salary increases were not done at the beginning of the fiscal year so retroactive changes to July 1 are recommended, a 3% increase for Youth Development Coordinator, payroll status change for Early Childhood Coordinator due to increased responsibilities and for Executive Director based on salary review and market comparison. The executive committee further recommended approval to hire a prevention coordinator as a contract employee.  The total of the changes is approximately $35,000. Lump sum payments are typical for retroactive payment. Confirmation with the county HR department will be necessary to determine how the retroactive payment will be handled. Further discussion included a recommendation by Scott Belt and Tom that the executive committee develop a plan to address staff wage steps rather than only a COLA.
Motion for budget update, payroll status change and contract employee with amendment to make retroactive payment as a lump sum if allowed by county HR: Executive Committee
Second: Jonathan
There was no further discussion. Motion carried unanimously.
Request to co-sponsor Resiliency Conference with GHAEA - $4,000: Patricia presented regarding Promise Partners working closely with GHAEA on ACEs, Resiliency and becoming trauma-responsive. The Learning Support Symposium will last 2 days and take place in Griswold. $4,000 is half the cost to bring the principal from Walla Walla, Washington who is featured in the Paper Tigers documentary to present. Tim asked whether the number of attendees would be capped. Patricia suspects it would not be, but she will double-check. She expects that conference will be free to attend. This will take place in August 2019.
Scott Belt shared regarding the Neuroscience of Trauma training Promise Partners hosted the previous day, which he attended. Karen Williams was the presenter. Scott said the training was “priceless”. He believes child care providers should be reached with the information. He suggested it somehow be made available to them, perhaps as a series of short videos. Information he thought might be helpful to them included items regarding interacting with newborns and time-outs for older children. He suggested Promise Partners help providers to overcome financial barriers that might prevent them from participating. Patricia suggested child care carryforward funds could possibly be used to provide this.
Patricia suggested maybe Karen Williams could present at the IAEYC conference in fall 2019. Her fee is approximately $2,500 and she travels here from Texas. 

Motion to fund $4000.00 to co-sponsor the event with GHAEA: Tim

Second: Scott

There was no further discussion. Motion carried unanimously. 

Updates: The Head Start/Early Head Start contract for our area is open and competitive. Council Bluffs Community School District is applying for the Head Start portion and FAMILY, Inc. is applying for the Early Head Start portion. There is not an Early Head Start center-based portion in the application. Local child care providers were approached but no one felt they could take that on in the required timeline. The office of Head Start does have a contingency plan to prevent a disruption of service. The Board previously approved providing letters of support to community partners applying for the grant. We have not been approached by any other agencies other than these two. 
After restructuring, Promise Partners committees include: Prevent Child Abuse, Connections Matter, Children’s Coordinating Council, and Youth and Families. The Prevent Child Abuse committee is focusing on the April events and growing those to raise awareness and increasing visibility with the pinwheels. Patricia shared that committee charters and membership agreements are now in place. 
Patricia previously shared that the new Executive Assistant is hired. 
Building Adult Capabilities to Improve Childhood Outcomes: Patricia shared this video with the board, about focusing on the behaviors and skills of adults to help them more positively impact children. 
Items of Interest for Consideration: Patricia gauged board member availability for a meeting on November 28, 2018. A meeting was tentatively scheduled, to be cancelled is there are no action items.
Adjourn:
The meeting was adjourned by Melvyn Houser at 2:37 pm.
The next Board Meeting is November 28, 2018, 1:00 to 3:00, in the conference room on the main level of the Careers building on the ISD campus in Council Bluffs. It will be cancelled if there are no action items.
Minutes respectively submitted by Tisha Moore, Early Childhood Coordinator. 
Melvyn Houser, Chairperson of the Board
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